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State

AB 1798 (Levine) – San Fernando Valley Metro Orange Line

Failed passage in the Senate Environmental Quality Committee, by a 1-5 vote.
AB 2366 (Dutra) - Bay Area Bridges

This bill is being used as a stop-gap measure to allow Caltrans to sign the construction contract for the suspension portion of the Bay Area Bridge while discussions take place on a long term funding plan.  The bill advances $300 million in toll revenues, allows Metropolitan Transportation Commission (MTC) to engage in refinancing and specifies the need for an audit of this program.

AB 2366 included a number of provisions of concern to Metro staff.  For example, there were findings and declarations stating that the bill is only a stop-gap measure.  However, these findings were prejudicial to future discussions and included language stating that the $300 million advancement is the Bay Area share of the cost overruns.  

Through the leadership of the Offices of Speaker Fabien Nunez and State Senator Kevin Murray, Metro staff and representatives were able to work successfully with the representatives from the Bay area delegation to remove the objectionable language by amending the language to state that the $300 million dollar advancement is a contribution toward the Bay Area share of the cost overruns.

Metro staff was informed that the Governor would be calling for the creation of a working group to discuss the long-term funding issue related to this project.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

